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Meitoku Gijuku Junior and Senior high school 
Headmaster Hiroaki Sakimoto 

 
 

Confirmation of COVID-19 Cases 
at the Kochi Prefectural Volleyball Tournament 

 
Dear parents and guardians,  

  We would like to thank all parents for their cooperation in prevention 
measures. 

  According to the recent confirmation of COVID-19 infected volleyball 
players and related people in the prefecture, our school’s 4 students (2 dormitory 
and 2 commuting students), who played in the tournament, were confirmed to be 
infected with COVID-19 yesterday.  

  In order to investigate the close contacts according to the public health 
center and prevent the spread of infection at our school, we will temporarily 
close our school today Friday, April 30th to sterilize the entire school including 
dormitory facilities. 

  In the future, if there are students who need to be monitored for their 
close contact, the health center or school will contact them individually, so please 
refrain from contacting the health center directly. 

  If there is any new information, we will post it on our website as soon 
as it’s available. 

  At school, we will continue to take thorough measures to prevent the 
spread of infection, so please continue to take basic prevention measures at home 
as well such as washing your hands and wearing a face mask. 

  Please note that all private information about infected people is 
disclosed by the public health center and not the school, and we ask for your 
understanding and cooperation so that discrimination will not be directed towards 
infected people. 

 

 

 


